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The California Department of Labor Standards Enforcement (DLSE) issued an important and helpful Opinion Letter on August 19, 2009 allowing California employers much more flexibility in adjusting the works schedules and salaries of exempt employees. This Opinion Letter was in response to an inquiry from an employer struggling financially and needing to reduce the salaries of its exempt employees.  In the past, the DLSE has not allowed parallel reductions in an exempt employee’s work week to make the salary reduction a little easier to swallow (e.g., take a 20% cut in pay and take Fridays off).  The new Opinion Letter now interprets the federal  and CA laws as allowing the in-kind reduction of work days and salary without placing the employee’s exempt status at risk.  

A few important points should be noted in the application of this new opinion:  This reduction in the work schedule is based on a case where the employer is taking temporary action based on economic reasons.  It is not applicable because of the exempt employee’s productivity or as a disciplinary action.  (Remember, exempt employees are paid for the full workweek in which they perform any work, with few exceptions.)  The DLSE is specific in its letter that the employer should not adjust the exempt employee’s salary frequently.

Most exempt employees, whether or not on a reduced schedule or salary, must meet  salary and duties criteria to be considered “exempt.”  This includes earning at least two times the state's minimum wage for a full time equivalent each month (or $640 per week).  There are also duties tests for the numerous categories of exempt status.  These are noted in the Industrial Wage Orders, although the criteria is sometimes challenging to interpret.  Please contact us if you have further questions.  You may view the full DLSE Opinion Letter at http://www.dir.ca.gov/dlse/opinions/2009-08-19.pdf
